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Act 90 (2021), which became law on June 15, 2021, created two ex-officio member positions on the Public Service Authority Board of Directors. The legislation designated one ex-officio member to be chosen by the Chairman of Central Electric Power Cooperative, or his designee, and the second ex-officio member to be chosen by the Board of Central Electric Power Cooperative.

Chairman Alexander received a letter, dated July 14, 2021, from E. Paul Basha, Chairman of Central Electric Power Cooperative stating that Robert C. Hochstetler and Robert G. Ardis, III had been designated as the ex-officio members of the Public Service Authority Board of  Directors.  Mr. Hochstetler serves as the ex-officio member designated by the Chairman of  Central, and Mr. Ardis serves as the member chosen by Central’s Board. 

Pursuant to Section 58-31-20(E)(4), the Public Utilities Review Committee must verify the statutory qualifications of ex-officio members appointed to the Santee Cooper Board of Directors within six months of beginning service as an ex-officio member. The statutory qualifications, as established by Section 58-31-20(C), are the following:  

(1)  Abilities and experience generally found among directors of South Carolina energy utilities that allow him to make valuable contributions to Santee Cooper. This includes substantial business skills and experience, including but not limited to:

a. General knowledge of Santee Cooper’s history, purpose and operations, and the responsibitilities of its directors;

b. Ability to interpret legal and financial documents and information to further the activities and affairs of Santee Cooper;

c. With the assistance of counsel, the ability to understand and apply federal and state laws, rules, and regulations; and

d. With the assistance of counsel, the ability to understand and apply judicial decisions related to Santee Cooper.

(2) A baccalaurete or more advanced degree; and

(3) A background of substantial duration and expertise in at least one of the following:

(a) Energy issues;

(b) Consumer protection and advocacy;

(c) Water and wastewater issues;

(d) Finance, economics, and statistics;

(e) Accounting;

(f) Engineering; or

(g) Law.

The Review Committee sent Mr. Hochsteter and Mr. Ardis a set of questions to elicit information with respect to their respective knowledge regarding the operations of the Public Service Authority, knowledge of best practices for boards of directors, and knowledge of the Freedom of Information Act (FOIA) as well as their experience as required of ex-officio board members. They both appeared before the Review Committee on October 21, 2021, and answered further questions from the Review Committee members on those issues and others. Mr. Hochstetler and Mr. Ardis provided official transcripts from their respective institutions of higher education to demonstrate they each met the education requirement per (C)(2).
Following a review of the information provided by Mr. Hochstetler and Mr. Ardis, both in writing and orally during the October 21, 2021 meeting, the Review Committee members determined that Mr.  Robert C. Hochstetler and Mr. Robert G. Ardis, III meet the statutory requirements to serve as ex-officio members of the Public Service Authority Board of Directors. 
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